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PROPOSED TRAINING HOTEL MEETING

13 NOVEMBER 2006

AT 2.30PM AT NEW ENGLAND HOUSE

Present:
Chris Minter

BHCC



Terry Roy


EBH



Claire Mitchell

BHBCP/EBH



Mike Burgess

JobCentre Plus



Andy Seares

BHCC



Adam Bates

BHCC



Paul Stoggles

LSC



Charles Turner 

Care Co-ops Equal Project

1.
Introduction

TR explained the background to this proposal and how it fits in to the Equal portfolio, bearing in mind the Equal project finishes within 7 months.   Consideration to be given to how long would it take to set up, as the timeframe was prohibitive. Match funding was also an issue.

Following discussion, it was agreed the proposal should be progressed. Using C Mitchell’s report to T Roy as a base, the following points were considered:

· Labour supply or skills issues? C Mitchell’s report indicated there were no recruitment problems therefore it was a skills issue. These could be addressed by working with centres of excellence.  However at skills level 3 recruitment could be difficult.

The question of the existence of data relating to employment retention for the larger hotels was discussed – T Roy confirmed that Information within city stats could help.

· How would this relate to income for the city? Need to work with hoteliers and business people.  Tourism was linked to hoteliers - they felt that there was not necessarily a skills shortage, the problems were more to do with language.   

· The Bournemouth training hotel was discussed and C Mitchell stated the Project Co-ordinator was willing to attend a meeting to outline their strategy.  A similar project in Eastbourne was restricted to groups with mental health and physical disabilities so the Bournmouth model would be preferable.  

A Bates and C Turner asked for more information on the Bournemouth project – C Mitchell to obtain and distribute.    

2. The Equal Aspect

C Minter felt the Equal aspect was important and Care Co-ops could be involved as a project focussing on catering.  Under the Equal banner it would be possible to recruit from specific groups which would resolve the European nationals problem.

C Turner felt there would be advantages in engaging with business people as it would be a way in for people to access the labour market.    Also, it would be preferable to work with an existing smaller hotel or a syndicate of hoteliers.  With smaller hotels, funding by the training provider was an important issue.  C Mitchell stated the Albion hotel were willing to work with around 6 people.  

  3.
Advantages for Businesses
A Bates felt that a practical and supportive opportunity would be offered with a training hotel and business could see this as being more beneficial in the long term. It was also something marketable for the city.  

It was agreed this would be quite a coup in leading the way in accessibility issues.  Also there could be some Interreg funding available if something could be set up and linked with northern France.  

Whilst a high level of commitment was needed from businesses, there were big advantages for them.  A Bates questioned how the hoteliers would perceive the benefits and what was needed in return.  The issue of ‘market failure’ could be raised and the known growth that was coming.  One of the new hotels opening soon could be used in the solution – they would be competing with existing hoteliers for staff.  Equally, existing hoteliers could be persuaded to support the venture due to the new hotels opening and the risk of poaching staff.

C Turner felt it was necessary to ‘sell’ how this idea was different to other training establishments – the hard to reach element was key for added value.  

4.
The Way Forward
C Mitchell felt that before proceeding it was necessary to ensure hoteliers were supportive of the idea.  Discussion took place regarding resources. It was suggested information needed to be put before employers about the environment in which they work and how it will change before asking them to commit.

Similarities to the set up of the Constructing Futures project were identified and how this could be utilised to get a forum together of businesses, funders, and employers. However as A Bates already had contacts this would be easier than Constructing Futures.   

An intense mapping of needs survey should be done.  Following discussion the concensus was to use the employer engagement aspect initially and build from that.  

JobCentre Plus could have input with recruitment for soft-skills needed by customer-orientated staff as opposed to those who have accessibility issues and would prefer to work behind the scenes.

It was felt that A Bates’ team would have access to the information relating to hoteliers and could perhaps match-fund a person to engage businesses. However he was reluctant to commit resources due to limitations in his knowledge of what was needed.  

P Stoggles suggested a virtual solution delivering through work placements and subsidised employment options.  It would need a very firm management to co-ordinate it if not housed in a building.  It was suggested a Steering Committee could be responsible.  Using a brand such as ‘futures’ would help to sell it to potential hoteliers.

It was agreed to put together a knowledge spec and identify needs as a first step.  

The many hotels under construction would need staff.  The current situation provided ideal circumstances to put such a proposal into place as businesses perceived a threat of staff being poached.  Industry agreements could also be used to assist together with major hotels who set standards.  

It was agreed that the British Hoteliers Association and Brighton Hotels Association should be involved and that the local president be advised of the proposal.

5. Match Funding

T Roy felt it would be easier to find match funding if it were branded around the hospitality industry.  However match funding was needed;  there was Equal money available – perhaps the work needed in putting together the data could be used as match.  M Burgess may have some research done recently into the hospitality industry which could also count as match.

6. Funding

It was suggested the project be brought into capital planning over the next few years in order to fund it.  There may also be some European funding streams which could be tapped into.

7. Resources

A Bates had a hot-desk available until April, which could be used.

C Turner stated that training for the Food Hygiene Certificate could be done at Care Co-ops, they were also working with other industry providers regarding work placements and training for marginalised groups to deliver life skills as well as training for a job.

8. Conclusions
It was agreed that:

-
the proposal should go ahead, 

-
it would be called Hospitality Futures 

-
there was some match funding available.    

-
rather than meeting, everyone stay in touch via e-mail

-
it was hoped that the initial work would only take 2/3 months 

-
T Roy and P Stoggles to discuss the knowledge specification, mapping of needs 

-
The specification written for Constructing Futures Project Manager could be used  

-
e-mail deadline for 1 month to action the points raised and review the process after that.  

It was hoped that in future employers would be able to attend meetings, but that was after all the initial work had been done when an offer was in place.  In the meantime, those present would form an interim Steering Group.  
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